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News Release

26 August 2010
REVISION OF THE BANK OF JAMAICA’S INFLATION FORECAST 

FOR FY2010/11

Revised Inflation Forecast

In the context of the improved inflation expectations, the faster than programmed decline in imported prices, and the generally improving economic outlook, the BOJ has lowered its forecast range for inflation to between 6.0 per cent and 8.0 per cent from the previous forecast of 7.5 per cent to 9.5 per cent.

Rationale for Revision
Economic results as at August 2010 suggest that the global economic recovery could be slower than the consensus forecasts at the start of the fiscal year.  This slower recovery and the uncertainty surrounding the health of the European economy have resulted in volatile changes in international commodity prices, in particular crude oil prices.  Despite this instability, commodity prices are currently projected to increase on average by less than previously expected.
The data on slower global growth is supported by trends in imported inflation, which have been showing a downward trend relative to the Bank’s original forecast. This has been due to the appreciation in the exchange rate and the lower than anticipated increase in global commodity prices. For the fiscal year to 25 August 2010, the Jamaica Dollar appreciated by 4.3 per cent, vis-à-vis its US Dollar counterpart reflecting higher than anticipated net private capital inflows.  These inflows, and the continued appreciating tendency of the exchange rate, have led to a revision of expectations for the exchange rate for the year. 
Domestic capacity conditions also continue to support low and stable price increases.  The decline in the rate of contraction of domestic output has been generally in line with projections, as domestic industries have slowly begun to recover from the global recession.  With the BOJ’s policy  rate at its lowest level since the mid- 1980s, when the Bank  first introduced open market instruments, as well as the significant reduction in the GOJ’s demand for financial resources, the economic environment is primed for output expansion.  Given the current reduction in aggregate consumption levels, output expansions over the medium term should not be inflationary. 

Inflation of 3.0 per cent for the fiscal year to July was at the lower end of the Bank of Jamaica’s original forecast range.  This performance has come in the context of the BOJ’s conservative and strategic monetary policy stance in a generally uncertain macroeconomic environment.  The Bank’s surveys of business expectations and its own empirical assessments have shown that since June 2010, expectations of domestic inflation have fallen significantly from their historically high levels.
Risks to the Forecast
The risks to this inflation forecast remain balanced.  There are possible price impulses from adverse weather conditions and unstable international commodity prices.  On the other hand, international commodity prices also pose a downside risk, along with the possibility of further declines in domestic demand for local goods and services.   
